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Morning Drop-Off / Afternoon Pick-Up 

***Effective Monday, October 1, 2018)*** 

If you would like to 
walk your child to the 

playground (in the 
morning) or pick them 

up from the sidewalk (in 
the afternoon), you 

should park your car in 
MONTESSORI PARKING 

Release and pick-up your 
child(ren) using the passenger 

side of the vehicle.   

Do not leave your vehicle un-

attended or block the flow of 

traffic. 
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October 16 Grades 4-6 to Cranberry Bog, 7:30 am - 2:30 pm 

October 16 Governance Council Meeting, 5:30 - 7:00 pm, Longfellow Board Room 

October 24 Virtues Assembly, 8:30 am 

October 24 Harvest Game Night, 5:30 - 7:00 pm 

October 25-26 NO SCHOOL, Staff Inservice Day, First Quarter Ends 

November 2 EARLY RELEASE, Students release at 11:15 am 

November 8 Parent/Guide Conferences, 4:00 - 7:00 pm 

November 14 Parent/Guide Conferences, 4:00 - 7:00 pm 

November 20 Governance Council Meeting, 5:30 - 7:00 pm, Longfellow Board Room 

November 21-23 NO SCHOOL - Thanksgiving Break 

November 30 Virtues Assembly, 8:30 am 

December 20 Peace Concert & Soup Night 

December 24-January NO SCHOOL - Winter Break 

Volunteer 

Calendar 

Just a reminder, volunteer opportunities will be posted online throughout the year. 

You must sign up online and not with the teaching staff. 
 

If you already have a volunteer account, log in at myvolunteerpage.com, select the 
opportunity you are interested in and sign up.  (If it is full/locked, you have the option 
of being put on a back up list.) 
 

If you haven't created an account yet, visit tiny.cc/WSDONE  and click the “For     
Volunteers” tab on the left. 

Complete Step 1 and Step 2 (if the opportunity requires a criminal background 
check). You’ll need to go back to the main page to click on the link for the criminal background check. 
 

Remember, volunteering in the classroom and going on field trips requires a criminal  background check.  
They do take time to process so please PLAN AHEAD. 
 

For questions or to learn more contact Roxane Hagedorn, rhagedor@wausauschools.org (preferred) or 
715.261.0584. 

https://app.betterimpact.com/Login/Volunteer
http://www.wausauschools.org/departments___programs/volunteer_network
mailto:rhagedor@wausauschools.org


Regular attendance is a state expectation for children age 6 and older.   It is the obligation 

of   parents to call and provide written explanations for absences. Wisconsin state statute 

(118.15)  allows 10 days per school year for parents to excuse their students (for illness or 

parent days). After 10 days, the school can require a medical note to excuse any future       

absences. 

Please be advised that Wisconsin State Statute 118.15 indicates that after five (5)  unex-

cused absences for part or all of a school day in a semester, or ten (10) unexcused absences in 

a school year, a student is considered habitually truant.   

The statute also indicates that fines up to $1,000 or imprisonment up to 90 days or both may 

be applied when truancy issues become severe. When a student becomes habitually truant, 

the  matter is turned over to the local law enforcement officials and citations are issued.  

Parents are reminded to be mindful of their child's school attendance.  

Attendance 

I love starting the day off with your children in class! We are becoming more acclimated to             
expectations in the classroom which helps with our learning environment.  
 
In the mornings, students have been immersed in English/Language Arts (ELA) which includes: 
Reading, Writing, Spelling, and Grammar; along with Handwriting. By the time you read this      
newsletter, children will have been introduced to every component, and many we’ve been practicing 
for weeks. We are using the Daily 5 and CAFE framework. Students are planning their work time 
based on what’s been shared through lessons and what’s due.  
 
Currently in Writing, we are working on Narratives where students are encouraged to use their voice 
and follow correct paragraph format. Mrs. Channel introduced Literature Circles and they have     
become part of our morning routine. Ask your child what his/her book is about and what role s/he 
has. Guided Reading groups have begun as well.. Ask your child the difference. We’ve started with 
groups based on beginning of the year assessments, however, groups are fluid and will change 
once we learn more about each other practicing in real books. In Handwriting, we have reinforced 
the letters: c, a, d, and g. We’ve begun independent word sorts for Spelling using Words Their Way. 
Culture will also be added into the morning mix soon. Please share feedback that concerns your 
child as we are becoming increasingly busier. Participation and time management are two important 
things for student success. 
 
A reminder for our upcoming field trip to the Cranberry bogs on Tuesday, October 16: the 
bus departs at 7:45 a.m. so your child will need to be at school at 7:30 am and use the     
bathroom, before we depart. We anticipate a long day so comfortable, layered clothing is 
best. Please check the forecast to meet your childôs needs in terms of comfort for that day. 
I've been told that electronic devices are allowed on the bus. Students will be responsible for 
keeping track of their devices.  

Mornings with Mrs. Baumgart 
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Montessori Market 

 

The Montessori Market is in Need of Donations!  
 
 
As of today, the Montessori Market has sent home about 70 bags of food on the weekends for our students! 
The Montessori Market is proud to make life easier for families by providing additional nutrition for after 
school and on weekends. We are so thankful to teachers, families, and local businesses for your support in 
this program! 
 
 
To keep this amazing program running, we are always in need of additional donations. If you are inter-
ested in making a donation of a non-perishable food item, please contact Jena Treu 
(jtreu@wausauschools.org), or bring items to the main office in the morning before school.   
 
Right now, we are most in need of: Tuna Helper, canned spaghetti sauce, noodles, canned vegetables, pea-
nut butter, jelly (plastic containers!), rice (small boxes), and instant potatoes.  
 
 
To receive items from the Montes-
sori Market, students or parents can 
contact their school counselor or a 
classroom guide.  
 
If you have questions, concerns, or if 
there is something you specifically 
need, we can help!  

mailto:jtreu@wausauschools.org
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Council Corner 

A hearty hello from your Governance Council! 
 
That crispness in the air is not only a herald of winter’s icy return, but also an indicator that we are 
barreling down the home stretch of our facilities proposal to the WSD school board, to secure 
WAMCS its own dedicated space. T’s are being crossed and most of the I’s have dots on them by 
now, and we’re still hard at work on its final fit and finish. 
 
In the end, there’s every likelihood that we’ll have a school to call our own (budgetary boogums 
notwithstanding (Halloween is approaching, too, after all)), where we’ll be guiding children to      
become lifelong learners and global citizens of moral character  for many years to come. 
 
That last bit has the makings of a pretty zingy little vision statement in it, wouldn’t you say?  
 
Us, too. 
 
And of course, we can be eternally reached at WAMCSgov@gmail.com. Drop us a line sometime; 
we’d love to hear from you! 
 
Stay warm! 
 
Wausau Area Montessori Charter School Governance Council: 
Jennifer Peaslee, President 
Bill Conway, Vice President 
Kathy Sponder, Secretary 
Stacey Paradowski, Paraprofessional 
Sarah Miller-Nehring, Guide Representative 
Jen Faust, Parent Member 
Libby Heidmann, Parent Member 
Elizabeth Channel, Head of School 
Andrea Sheridan, Wausau School District Liaison 


